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During the presentation of the three panelists and the discussion with the participants that followed, several issues and topics were identified as key –direct or indirect- elements that would develop better  understanding of Asian cultures.
It was stressed the importance to partner and engage with ASEAN (then organization of Asian South East Asian Nations) so that the core topics of the UNAOC’s mandate become an integral part of ASEAN’s scope of work. It was signaled the current opportunity and convenience of timeframe as ASEAN is preparing the program for its next meeting (November 2013 in Myanmar).
It was also signaled the convenience to engage regional countries on a new perspective, more creative,  on water. Not only as a good, a value to be seek and protected for national interests but also, more importantly, as an element for countries to be engaged, cross regionally, for peaceful and sustainable development. The UNAOC would need to identify relevant partners (within the UN and outside) to develop this new initiative.
While identifying the need for China to develop better programs for the advancement of cross-cultural dialogue, it was also pointed out how much Chinese’s Tao classical philosophy could contribute to the better understanding in different sectors of society. It was argued that Tao’s transcendental philosophy is an alternative to Western philosophical dualistic distinction, which inevitably –it was pointed- generates confrontation and conflict.
It was also suggested that the opening an office, a physical presence, of the UNAOC in Asia would greatly improve the awareness and knowledge of the UNAOC programs in the region, as well as encourage regional actors to engage and partners with the UNAOC.
Organizing regional youth meetings and workshops in the region,  such as the UNAOC Summer School,  would be of great support towards developing better understanding at local and regional grass-roots level. 

Organizing regional educators meetings and conferences would also help to create a better understanding among individuals of different cultures, religions, and areas of the region.  These educators would become multipliers of these experiences when addressing their own social, cultural and professional contexts to their students. Educators could jointly revisit different historical narratives of same historical facts as explained on different national school curricula, becoming aware of the fragility and simplicity of most ultra-nationalistic discourses. 
Several times panelists and audience pointed to the importance for the UNAOC to be more visible and active in conferences and meeting being organized at regional level. Sometimes just sending a written congratulatory note to the organizers, and read to the participants, might suffice to keep the name of the UNAOC better known as well as, possibly, developing  new partners.

These were some of the key proposals identified during the panel and the following discussion. Overall it was stressed the need to create better regional awareness of the UNAOC and it’s multiple initiatives.
